
March 8, 2023 

Dear Wyoming Wild Sheep Board: 

Please consider this letter a recommendation for Scott Butler to be re-appointed to the Wyoming 
Wild Sheep Foundation’s Board.  I have worked with Scott in his capacity as a Board member and 
my capacity as co-chair of Wyoming Game and Fish Department’s Bighorn Sheep Working Group 
for the past several years.   

As it is with all bighorn sheep enthusiasts, and certainly members of the Wyoming Wild Sheep 
Foundation, Scott is over the top dedicated to the species and the people who enjoy them.  But, I 
want to point out that Scott brings some qualities to the table that are particularly valuable to me 
as a manager, and I think to the Wy_WSF Board.  First, Scott is knowledgeable about Bighorn 
Sheep in Wyoming.  He understands the complex challenges and opportunities we all are faced 
with to best manage bighorn sheep – he understands how important bighorn sheep are to the state 
of Wyoming.  Scott, knows the Foundation and clearly has a fiscally astute mind.  He is able to 
track projects and their various funding sources often from memory!  But, perhaps most 
importantly, as projects are considered or other issues are discussed, Scott asks thoughtful and 
tough questions and he does it in a respectful and professional manner -  he’s looking out for the 
best interests of bighorn sheep and the Wy_WSF members and their financial contributions. 

There is no doubt Scott’s continued service to the Wyoming Wild  Sheep Foundation as a board 
member is unquestionably valuable!! 

Respectfully, 

Daryl Lutz 
Life Member #325
Lander, WY




